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Council Agenda Memo  
 
From:  Steven P. Riehle, Public Works Director 
   
Meeting:  February 22, 2005 
 
Subject: Approving Time Extension to the Contract with The 

Diamond Engineering Company for Construction of 
Sanitary Sewer Districts 510 and 514  

 
 Item #’s:  G-10 
 
Presenter(s):   Steven P. Riehle, Public Works Director  
 
 

Background  
 

The City Council awarded the bid for construction of Sanitary Sewer Districts 510 and 
515 to The Diamond Engineering Company on May 25, 2004. Diamond Engineering is 
requesting a time extension to complete the work for the above named district. 
 

Discussion 
 

The start of the project was delayed from an anticipated early start date of June 21, 2004 
to August 16, 2004 because Right-of-Way was not acquired along the south side of 13th 
Street until the July 29, 2004 Council meeting. The start of the project was further 
delayed by a utility conflict with a Qwest junction box that was not moved until October 
15, 2004. Work on the project started on September 7, 2004 and progressed satisfactorily 
up to where the Qwest junction box was relocated.  
 

Alternatives 
 

It appears that the Council has the following alternatives concerning the issue at hand. 
The Council may:   

1. Make a motion to approve the time extension.  
2. Refer the issue to a Committee. 
3. Postpone the issue to a future date. 
4. Take no action on the issue. 

 
 



Recommendation 
 

City Administration recommends that the Council extend the completion date for the 
project 58 working days for the days lost between June 21, 2004 and September 7, 2004.  

 
Sample Motion 

 
Move to approve the time extension.  







 
Approved as to Form ¤ ___________ 
February 17, 2005 ¤  City Attorney  

 R E S O L U T I O N    2005-48 
 
 
 WHEREAS, on May 25, 2004, by Resolution 2004-121, the City Council of the City of 
Grand Island approved the bid of The Diamond Engineering Company of Grand Island, Nebraska for 
Sanitary Sewer District Nos. 510 and 514 and Water Main District Nos. 443 and 447T; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the start of the project was delayed until right-of-way acquisitions were 
complete; and 
 
 WHEREAS, construction was also delayed for the relocation of a Qwest junction box; and 
 
 WHEREAS, it is requested that an extension of time be granted to The Diamond 
Engineering Company to complete such work; and 
 
 WHEREAS, it is recommended that the completion date for the project be extended 58 
working days. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF 
THE CITY OF GRAND ISLAND, NEBRASKA, that the completion date for Sanitary Sewer District 
Nos. 510 and 514 and Water Main District Nos. 443 and 447T is hereby extended 58 working days. 
 
 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Mayor is hereby authorized and directed to 
execute such Contract Modification on behalf of the City of Grand Island. 

 
 - - - 
 
 
Adopted by the City Council of the City of Grand Island, Nebraska, February 22, 2005. 
 
 
 
        _______________________________________ 

RaNae Edwards, City Clerk 
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